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This month our meeting 

is at the Masonic Lodge.  
The program this month 

will be a presentation 
“Making Scrappy Quilts 

Fresh” made by Sandy 
Corbin. 

 

Please join us! 

 
FOUNDED 1987 

President’s Message   

Happy Mother’s Day!  I hope you are all enjoying this 

wonderful weather.  I myself have been glued to my 

computer working on Gator by the Bay, a musical 

festival Mother’s Day weekend.  I haven’t touched a 

quilt project in weeks and so miss it.   

I have been dreaming of making mug rugs for the quilt 

show.  Kathy Smith shared some beautiful rose fabric 

with me and can’t wait to start creating. My old boss 

from the printing business wants to buy 12 from the 

boutique so I do need to get busy on them. 

Thank you, Glen Baker, for organizing our opportunity 

quilt at Rosie’s and the Spring Festival at Cuyamaca 

College.  The quilt did very well at its showing.  

Look forward to seeing you at the meeting. 

Peggy 
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    Our  May Birthdays 
 

Eleanor Sherrell 5/5 
Robyn Phelps  5/9 

Michelle Lawrence 5/21 
Judy Shepard  5/26 

Mary Margaret Kissel 5/31 
 

                 

Kaleidoscope Website is 

available for viewing: 
www.kaleidoscopequiltguild.com 

 

  Upcoming Dates to Remember  

 
5/17  - General meeting at the Masonic Lodge. Doors open 12:30 p.m. Meeting starts at 1:00 p.m. 
This month’s presentation will be “Making Scrappy Quilts Fresh” made by Sandy Corbin. 
 
6/7 – Guild Board meeting online on ZOOM. All are welcome. Contact Peggy for information about 
connecting to the ZOOM meeting. Starts 4:00 p.m. 
 
6/21 – General meeting at the Masonic Lodge. Doors open 12:30 p.m. Meeting starts at 1:00 p.m. 
This month’s presentation will be “Creativity – Has someone stolen yours?” made by Jean Impey. 
 
7/5 – Guild Board meeting online on ZOOM. All are welcome. Contact Peggy for information about 
connecting to the ZOOM meeting. Starts 4:00 p.m. 
 
7/19 – General meeting at the Masonic Lodge. Doors open 12:30 p.m. Meeting starts at 1:00 p.m. 
This month’s presentation will be “Using Up those Scraps”, Guild Presentation. 
 
7/22 – Guild workshop using concepts discussed at the July meeting presentation “Using Up those 
Scraps”. Save the date. More information to follow. 

Kaleidoscope Monthly General Meetings 
When: 3rd Wednesday of each month.   

 Meeting starts at 1:00 p.m. 
Where: Lemon Grove Masonic Center,  

2590 Main St., Lemon Grove, CA. 
 

Kaleidoscope Monthly Board Meetings 
When: 1st Wednesday of each month  

Meeting starts at 4:00 p.m.  

Where: Meeting online with ZOOM. 
 

Who to Call:  
President: Peggy Couvrette 619-846-4210 
Newsletter: Debbie Sherrell 619-277-2672 

Programs/Workshops: Robyn Phelps 619-971-1099 
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May Program 
Making Scrappy Quilts Fresh 

by Robyn Phelps 
 

Sandy Corbin will be our guest speaker for the May meeting presenting 
“Making Scrappy Quilts Fresh”. Sandy loves using lots of different fabrics in 
her quilts. She will describe different styles of scrappy quilts via lecture and 
trunk show. 



  

Opportunity Quilt 2023 May 
 

                                                                

Dress Warmly for the Meeting! 
 
Well as the weather is all over the place, please dress warm the lodge can 
be chilly.  If it looks like it will be cold Peggy will bring some quilts to 

wrap up in. 
 

                                

 

Out-and-about with the Opportunity Quilt 
 
A Great Time Was Had By All!!!!    Here’s our booth at the Cuyamaca College Garden Festival, 
with Arleene Beckhusen and Alice Converse selling tickets for our beautiful opportunity quilt.  
This was a great opportunity to raise awareness of quilting, as well as to publicize our 
wonderful guild.   

                                             

Quilt Show Boutique Kits Available 

We have quilt kits available for  tortilla 
warmers and two sizes of microwave 
bowls.  We will have them at the next 
meeting.  If you would like to donate 
items to sell at the boutique we would 
love to have them.  The items need to 
be handmade and new.  
 



 

 

 

May 2023 PHILANTHROPY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to the recent rains, everything is blooming.  I hope you have been able to get outside and 

enjoy the weather and flowers!  Yesterday I walked the trails of Torrey Pines State Park – the 

views of the ocean and wild flowers were spectacular.  Besides an abundance of blooms, we have 

had an abundance of quilts! – philanthropy has received 25 quilts over the past couple of weeks.  

Thank you to all the busy quilters! 

Those donating philanthropy quilts this past month are:  Sharon Claar, Kathryn Diamond, Melanie 

Ellsworth, Linda Fox, Anna Lancia, Julie Reyes, Linda Simpson, Margie Wees, and Judy Whitney.  

THANK YOU!  I will be packaging these beautiful quilts up and delivering them to Ronald McDonald 

House and the Chula Vista Veteran’s Home. 

Hobbs batting company offers a great discount on their 80-20 batting to groups who do charity 

quilting – like us      .  Philanthropy just purchased a roll.  To take advantage of their offer for next 

time, we need 5 UPC labels from packages of Hobbs batting.  Next time you purchase Hobbs 

batting, would you please cut out the UPC label and give it to me at the meeting?  Hopefully I will 

have enough labels accumulated by the next time we need to purchase batting. 

Keep those sewing machines whirling!   

 

Marilyn Carnes (Roseway@cox.net), Marilyn Helkenn, Mary Weflen 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kaleidoscope 

Friends  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

                       April Philanthropy quilts. 

 
 

 
 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

        

Kaleidoscope Quilt Guild   

Treasurer's Report, April, 2023    

 

Balance, April 1, 2023 $16,706.67 

(Includes Retreat Deposits of $3,875) 
 

 Opportunity Quilt - Petty Cash $50.00 

 Membership - Petty Cash $50.00 
  

Income 
 

   Memberships $125.00 

   Guests $30.00 

   Opportunity Quilt $266.00 

   Nametags $12.00 

   Retreat Deposits $1,265.00 

Total Income $1,698.00 
  

Expense 
 

   Check #2124 J. Warner - April Program $540.00 

   Check #2125 LGMTA - April Rent $100.00 

Total Expense $640.00 
  

Balance, April 30, 2023 $17,844.67 

 

 

                                                       

                                                     



 

General Meeting Mintutes 
April 19, 2023 

 
 
The meeting was called to order by president Peggy.  
Membership---We had 5 or 6 visitors to the meeting and one new member--Lynn Hernandez. 
Treasury-- No report as Treasurer Diane was home because she had been exposed to covid and 
didn't 
want to expose anyone.  
 
Programs-- 
April--Jeff Warner--The Shape of Bargello 
May--Sandy Corbin--Making Scrappy Quilts fresh 
June--Jean Impey--Creativity-- has Someone Stolen Yours? 
 July--Using Up those Scraps-- Guild Presentation and free workshop on July 22 
August--Ann Scott--Let's Play with Display 
September--Sue Bouchard--What If...? 
October ---Philanthropy workshop  
November-- Leigh Zeiber----Little Treasures 
December--12/13 Holiday Party 
 
Robin has 2024 all planned with people we haven't had before 
Retreat--Theme is Razzle Dazzle. Booked for August 31-Sept. 3rd,2023 
Double Members $455, nonmembers $480. $100. due in May and remaining balance in July. 
 
Philanthropy- Marilyn Carnes--by collecting Hobbs labels we got a good discount on our batting 
order.  
Opportunity quilt--Glen Baker--We sold $87. worth of tickets for the Opportunity quilt in front of 
Rosie's last weekend and will be there again the next weekend. We will also be at the Cuyamaca 
Spring Festival on May 6. 
 
Hospitality--Arlene says "Thanks" to all the volunteers who brough refreshments for this month's 
meeting. Enough volunteers have already volunteered for May. 
 
The meeting was adjourned for sharing, refreshments , and our program for the meeting.  
 
 
Mary Weflen 
Secretary 


